 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
27th May 2015
 
 
	To: 
 
	All Members of the Amenities and Recreation Committee: 

	 
	Councillor Alice Badcock 	 	- Chairman 
Councillor Jan Morter                    - Vice Chairman 
	

	 
	Councillor Samantha Bowring
Councillor Dennis Garrett 
Councillor Robert Hall
Councillor Jeanette Halliday 
	

	 
	Councillor Vicky Jenkins

The Mayor of Abingdon  	 	  - (ex-officio) 
	

	 
	Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee  
	- (ex-

	 
 
	officio) 
	

	To:   
	All other Town Council members for Information only. 
	


 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Your attendance is requested at a meeting of the Amenities & Recreation Committee to be held on Wednesday 3rd June 2015 at 7.00 pm in the meeting room at the Town Council offices, Roysse Court.   
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
N. E. Warner 
Town Clerk 

 
AGENDA 
 
 
1. Apologies for Absence 
 
 	To receive any apologies for absence. 
 
 
2. Declarations of Interest 
 
To receive any declarations of interest from Members in relation to any items to be considered at the meeting, in accordance with the Local Code of Conduct. 

3. Amenities and Recreation Committee

The Head of Services will make a presentation on the services which are the responsibility of the Amenities and Recreation Committee.  
 
4	Minutes 
 	 	 	 
To sign as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 11th February 2015 (attached). 
 
5	Matters Arising not covered elsewhere on the agenda 
 
To discuss any matters arising from the previous minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda. 
 
Item A10 – Roysse Court Garden – The fountain and trees have been removed from the Roysse Court Garden and replaced with a planter and two hanging basket trees.  This is a temporary measure until a decision is made on any capital project in this area.  Under the Council’s Terms of Reference “the Guildhall Committee should consider any capital project in relation to this area to then make a recommendation to the Amenities and Recreation Committee for onward referral to Finance and General Purposes Committee and the Town Council “.

A17 – Fishing – Members are asked to note that we are currently in the closed season with the 2015 / 2016 season due to start on the 16th June.  Your officers are constantly monitoring the “Abingdon Fisheries” and will continue to do so this coming year.  

The District Council are currently undertaking a review of the moorings along the Abingdon Stretch of the River Thames and considering new signage.  It would be prudent to work with the District Council on this matter and to include fishing regulations on any new signage if possible.  Members are asked to approve this.

Item A19– Request for Bins – Following a request from Tithe Farm and Ladygrove Residents Association and the decision of the last meeting not to install new bins in the area surrounded by Longfellow Drive and Wordsworth Avenue, the Works Team have been keeping the area under review.  There has been no significant increase in rubbish or dog fouling in the area and therefore the officers’ recommendation to the Committee is to keep it under review for a further three months until the next meeting in September 2015.

A20 – Trees in Spring Garden Cemetery – An order has been place with Hillier Nurseries for a total of 100 trees and these should be delivered and planted in October 2015.  This replaces the trees which unfortunately had to be felled earlier this year in the Spring Gardens Cemetery and also those felled last year in the Spring Road Cemetery.  Note that these tress were felled due to poor condition and an infestation of mistletoe.

6 	Abingdon In Bloom 2015

Members will be pleased to see that hanging baskets and containers have been installed over the last week or so and that the flower beds have been emptied, dressed with manure and are soon to be planted up (at the time of writing this agenda planting had just begun).  

7	Financial Report

To receive and consider the financial report of the Treasurer for the year 2014 / 2015.  The report of the Treasurer is attached.


8 	Cemetery and Works Supervisor’s Report 
 
To receive the Cemetery and Works Supervisor’s Report (to follow).  
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9         Additional Names for Abingdon-on-Thames War Memorial

A request has been received from a member of the public who is researching Abingdon’s involvement in the Boer War, 1899 – 1902, to have names of three people who lost their lives in that conflict inscribed on the War Memorial.

Your officers have considered this request.  The War Memorial was erected by public subscription in 1921 in memory of those who lost their lives in the First World War conflict.  Subsequently names were added in memory of those who died in the Second World War and in Northern Ireland.  However, your officers consider that, whilst well intentioned, it would not be appropriate to have names from conflicts prior to the First World War included on the War Memorial.  

It is therefore your officers’ recommendation that this request be refused on the above grounds and you are asked to consider this matter and instruct your officers accordingly.

10      Town Entry Signs

A budget provision has been made for 2015 / 2016 to have the town entry signs renewed.  This totals £9,200, consisting of £7,000 from an earmarked reserve and £2,200 form funds held on behalf of the former Joint Environmental Trust.  The signs were last renewed about 20 years ago.    There are 5 entry signs to the town and Members are asked to consider how they would like this project to proceed and what is to be included on the new signage.  Members may wish to delegate this project to the Head of Services in consultation with the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Amenities and Recreation Committee.

11      Play Areas

The budget provision for the play areas this financial year is £30,000 and it is requested, as stated during the budget setting exercise, that attention is focused on the repair and renewal of safety surfaces in the Town Council sites. Members are asked to consider this request and instruct their officers accordingly. 

Members are asked to consider this and delegate this to the Head of Services in consultation with the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Amenities and Recreation Committee.
           



12      Publicity 
 
The Committee is requested to consider any items on the agenda which would benefit from publicity. 
 
13 	Items for Next Meeting 
 
Members are requested to consider items to be included on the agenda of the next meeting of the Amenities and Recreation Committee.  This will enable officers to explore future items with a view to giving some guidance at future meetings. 
  
14     Dates of meetings for 2015/16 
 
Future meeting dates of the Amenities and Recreation Committee are: 

· 2nd September 2015
· 18th November 2015
· 10 February 2016


15 	Exclusion of the public, including the Press 
 
The Chairman will move: 
 
That in accordance with section 1 (2) of the Public Bodies (Admissions to 
Meetings) Act 1960 (as extended by Section 100 of the Local Government Act 1972), the public (including the press) be excluded from the meeting because of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted. 


1.  New Cemetery.

To receive a verbal update from the Head of Services and to discuss further course of action.
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